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9-12-10 Minutes
Present: Jeff Ferkinhoff, Don Siggelkow, Rick Dunn, Jim Wehr, Paul Peterson, Amy Kraus, Jessica Kelly, Tim Peterson, Paul Werni, Troy Urdahl

Others Present: Judy Huntosh, Rebecca Urdahl

Budget Report
· Rick Dunn gave a favorable budget report with a checkbook balance of $6,009
· Concessions income was still to-be added

· $200 payable to Ryan Ferkinhoff for summer field maintenance was approved

Concessions report
· It was a great year for concessions.  Amy and Jessica did a fantastic job and SABA revenues topped $3,000

· New hotdog roller, cover, and nacho cheese machine purchases were approved.  The Dugout Club and Diamond Club will be asked to contribute pro rata 
· $500 seed money for next year will roll-over with Amy and Jessica
Fundraising update
· Presentation of a Market America fundraising program by Judy Huntosh and Rebecca Urdahl 
· Follow-up consensus was a group of SABA members will meet with Judy and Rebecca for more information and potential next steps
Upcoming grant submittal
· An upcoming grant request to Hennepin County could mean more field improvements improving baseball, softball, soccer, and football facilities
Team reports
· Norsemen – incomplete report – the Norsemen had one of their best seasons and finished the season above the .500 mark

· Hogs – the Hogs had their best season ever, ending the year 10 games above .500 and qualifying for the state tournament for the first time in team history

· Legion – incomplete report – the Legion team lost in the second round of the playoffs

· VFW – the VFW team had a very nice season after a slow start.  The team finished 5th in their 28 team division.

· High School – the High School team won the 2010 Class AA Consolation Championship and had a very nice season

· Boosters – incomplete report – ideas discussed for 2011 included a pre-season coaches clinic and a post-season BBQ hosted by Troy for all coaches
Gym updates

· A tour was taken of the new upper gym
· Batting cage nets will be purchased for the gym

Newsletter plans
· Work for the 2010 newsletter has begun – each group / team is asked to submit reports as soon as possible

· Items to include for the 2010 edition include:

· Team / program updates 
· Norsemen (Paul M.)

· Hogs (Mike D.)

· High School (Troy)

· Legion (Tyler and Thad)

· VFW (Troy and Shannon)

· Sports Boosters (Paul and Paul)

· Please send pictures with updates

· Devin in Lion’s All-Star game

· College players update

· The Hennepin County grant and field projects

· Potential coaches clinic

· Potential Market America fundraiser

· Dan Kaczrowski update

· Florida trip recap 
· Field prints / posters for purchase 

· Concessions update / report

Field Use

· Palm Field ~ 75 games this year
· C3
· Issues with lights and timing.  Game time options were discussed to help solve this issue.  It was suggested ground rules at the beginning of the game should be very clear that no new inning should begin after 9:45pm
Upcoming goals
· It was decided this agenda item is best for the annual meeting
Field of the Year awards
· We have good odds of receiving one or two field of the year awards over the next year
Appreciations 
· It was decided Dave Wiggins and Dayton Walker are both very deserving of appreciations from SABA for photos of the fields.  Rick Dunn was going to follow-up on purchasing gifts.
SABA page
· A new / updated photo on the main page is needed.  Troy will follow up on this.

Palm Field prints
· It was decided we should investigate two photos for sale, a day time photo and a night time photo

· Troy and Dave Wiggins to collaborate on this
Items needed for field

· Troy still wants a new batting shell
· Clay for the batters boxes and mound.  This could be a $1,500+ expense.  

Fall work day

· Date: September 25th and October 3rd 

· Time: 10am
· Projects: A detailed list of projects was created
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